VILLAGE OF DANE NEWS & NOTES

APRIL 2021

WELCOME WAUNAKEE RENTAL



A new business is moving into the village. Waunakee Rental will be located at 112 E Main Street. Check them out for your rental needs to complete your home and yard projects.

Be sure to stop in and welcome them to Dane.

LIMB AND BRANCH PICK UP

Tuesday, April 13 ONLY!
Only twigs, branches, and tree limbs are collected.
Public Works will not pick up brush, or entire bushes with the roots intact. Cut ends of



limbs need to be placed on the curb.

SPRING BURNING



Village ordinances specifically state burning can take place in the village from April 1 to May 15 each year. However, you are to burn after 6:00 pm and before 6:00 am and never on Sundays! Currently, it is recommended that you do not burn, due to very dry conditions and recent strong winds. Please be extremely careful if you do have any type of fire until we have received more rain.

VILLAGE PARKS

All parks in the Village of Dane will officially open on May 1. Playing and walking through the parks for enjoyment is available anytime. The Clerk's office is currently taking Park Shelter reservations for



Bert Deans Park. If you want to have an event at Bert Deans Park, call to see if the date is available. There is a required deposit and a reservation form that needs to be completed to hold the requested date. A change in COVID -19 and Dane County Public Health Orders may affect planned events.

VILLAGE OF DANE COMMUNITY CENTER

The Community Center is currently undergoing some remodeling and is unavailable for events. We expect a fall re-opening. If you are thinking of holding an event, please call to check on available dates. COVID-19 and Dane County Public Health Orders may change or affect planned events.

YOUR FENCE

If you have fence, you are responsible to keep both sides clean and neat. According to the village ordinances, the fence owner is responsible for trimming, weeding, and upkeep on both sides of any fence. Please remember this as



the growing season gets started this spring.

MULCH

There is mulch available for your use at the Public Works Garage. Village residents are welcome to take the mulch free of charge. A pile for compost is available for your use. Please leave only items

that can be composted on this pile.

DOGS, TAGS, AND YOUR RESPONSIBILITIES



Dog tags issued after March 31 will include a late fee of \$20. Please remember that if you own a dog (or dogs) within the Village, it is your responsibility to license each of your dogs every year. You must keep your dog(s) on a leash and clean up after your dog(s) when you are on public

property or any private property. A new village ordinance <u>allows dogs on a leash</u> to be in the parks while accompanied by their owner.

LAKE MELVIN FISHING EVENT

This event has been cancelled for this year.

SHOP LOCAL -WE APPRECIATE ALL OUR BUSINESSES!

Please remember to shop local and support our businesses here in the village. Thank you!